WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

MINUTES
October 4, 2017

This regularly scheduled meeting of the Washington Township Historic Preservation Commission (HPC), advertised in the Observer Tribune and the Daily Record in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and posted on the Municipal Building bulletin board and the Washington Township (the Township) website, was called to order at 7:10 by Chairman Stokes and is being held in the lower level meeting room of the Municipal Building, 43 Schooley’s Mountain Road.
Present: 
Eileen Stokes, Jennifer Gorini, Jessica Forman (left at 9:30), Ed Lichon, Cindy Boerner-Lay (arrived at 8:45)
Absent:  Susan Penney, Leah Korbel, Steve Nebesni
Minutes

· The July 6, 2016, July 20, 2016, and July 19, 2017 minutes were tabled for the next meeting.

· August 2, 2017. Cindy Boerner-Lay moved to accept the minutes as amended. Jessica Forman seconded the minutes. Eileen Stokes, Jessica Forman, Cindy Boerner-Lay, and Jennifer Gorini unanimously accepted the minutes. Ed Lichon abstained from voting.
· September 6, 2017. Jessica Forman moved to accept the minutes as amended. Cindy Boerner-Lay seconded the minutes. Eileen Stokes, Jessica Forman, Cindy Boerner-Lay, and Jennifer Gorini unanimously accepted the minutes. Ed Lichon abstained from voting.
· September 20, 2017. Jessica Forman moved to accept the minutes as amended. Ed Lichon seconded the minutes. Eileen Stokes, Jessica Forman, Ed Lichon, and Jennifer Gorini unanimously accepted the minutes.

Applicants
The meeting was opened to the public. Members of the public included Dale Blum.

· John Hughes, KTNY Group, 38 Fairview Road, German Valley Historic District (GVHD), Block 27 Lot 10 – Windows, doors, siding. The public hearing for this application has been rescheduled for November 1, 2017. 

· Larry Srebrenick and Dan Ruhland, 3 and 7 East Mill Road, GVHD, Block 35 Lot 14, concept discussion on siding. This meeting is a public hearing for this application. 
Regarding 7 East Mill Road, at the meeting on September 6, the HPC recommended keeping siding and trim on the front, publicly visible side of the house as wood and the sides and back of the house can be the replacement material hardie board. The front of the building is currently has replacement cedar siding and the side and rear of the building has pine siding that is in bad shape and needs to be replaced. 

Also regarding 7 East Mill Road, the existing windows in the front of the building are original wood windows and the side and back of the home have replacement vinyl windows. Applicant states the front wood windows need to be replaced because they are single pane and deteriorating. The applicant would replace the front windows with wood true or simulated divided light windows. The side and rear vinyl windows need to be replaced due to their age and poor quality.  The SOI Guidelines recommends that the removal of historic materials be avoided and deteriorated historic features shall be repaired rather than replaced, so the HPC recommended refurbishing the existing front windows. If the existing windows cannot be refurbished, the applicants can replace the windows with Norwood wood simulated divided light with spacer bars. The vinyl existing windows will be replaced with Norwood wood simulated divided light with spacer bars or something similar, but the similar windows would require review by the HPC. 

Regarding 3 East Mill Road, the existing siding is asbestos siding over wood siding. The applicants will remove the asbestos siding and assess the condition of the wood siding and trim underneath. The Secretary of the Interior Guidelines and HPC Ordinance recommends that the removal of historic materials be avoided and deteriorated historic features shall be repaired rather than replaced. As such, the HPC recommends keeping and repairing, as needed, the existing wood siding. If the HPC inspects the wood siding and decides that the wood siding and trim is in such poor condition that it needs to be replaced, the HPC approves the use of replacement cedar siding and trim on the front, publicly visible side of the house and hardie board siding and trim on the sides and rear of the building. 

Jessica Forman moved to accept that the applicants:

· Repair the existing front wood siding and trim of 7 East Mill Road, or, if the siding and trim cannot be repaired, replace the siding and trim with cedar siding and trim.

· Replace the existing side and rear wood siding and trim of 7 East Mill Road with hardie board siding and trim because the existing siding and trim is in such poor condition that it has to be replaced.

· Refurbish the existing original front windows of 7 East Mill Road and, if the windows cannot be refurbished based on consultation with a qualified window restorer, replace the windows with Norwood wood simulated divided light with spacer bars or similar, but the similar windows would require HPC review.

· Replace the existing side and rear vinyl windows of 7 East Mill Road with Norwood wood simulated divided light with spacer bars or similar, but the similar windows would require HPC review.

· Remove the existing asbestos siding on 3 East Mill Road and repair the existing wood siding and trim that is underneath. If the HPC determines that the existing wood siding and trim cannot be repaired and must be replaced, the applicant may replace the front siding and trim with cedar siding and trim and the side and rear siding and trim with hardie board siding and trim.

· Per SOI Guidelines, the reveal, profiles, and dimensions of the siding and trim on both 3 East Mill Road and 7 East Mill Road shall match the original siding.


Cindy Boerner-Lay seconded the motion. Eileen Stokes, Jennifer Gorini, Jessica Forman, Ed Lichon, and Cindy Boerner-Lay unanimously approved the motion. Resolution 10-01-17.
The meeting was closed to the public.

New Business

· Oak Cottage, 272 Schooleys Mountain Road, Schooley’s Mountain Historic District (SMHD), B20 L37, new decorative cedar roof. The homeowner is doing an exact replacement of the cedar roof. The roof was traditionally unpainted. However, the roof was painted within the last 10 years. Chairman Stokes will inquire as to whether the applicants plan to paint the replacement cedar and will recommend that they leave the roof unpainted to follow to SOI Guidelines.
· 290 Schooley’s Mountain Road, SMHD, B22 L17, Palmetto Construction, Kinnelon. Property was sold on May 22. Jennifer Gorini will send a New Homeowner Letter.
· Dunkin Donuts Article, Mendham Historic District. Article on opposition to proposed Dunkin Donuts in the Mendham Historic District approved by the HPC (according to the article).
Training

· RedVector. Proposed to be used to satisfy training requirements at November 15, 2017 meeting.
· Federal Historic Tax Credits in Tax Reform. Webinar at 1:00 on September 21, 2017 attended by Jennifer Gorini, Cindy Boerner-Lay, and Eileen Stokes.

Eileen Stokes, Jennifer Gorini, Ed Lichon, and Cindy Boerner-Lay unanimously adjourned the meeting at 9:57.
Respectfully Submitted, 

Jennifer Gorini
Approved December 6, 2017
